
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Jennifer Ustation, Finance Director 

DATE April 19, 2022 

SUBJECT:  Ratification of Emergency Repair Costs to T.E. Roberts, Inc., for the 

City’s Wastewater Collect System Force Main Line Repairs in the 

Amount of $34,279.47 
  

Background and Analysis:  

This report seeks City Council ratification for the costs of emergency repairs to the 

City’s wastewater collection system that were undertaken on March 15 and 16, 2022, at 

a cost of $34,279.47 for services provided by T.E. Roberts, Inc. These repairs were 

funded using the wastewater contingency fund. 

 

On March 15, 2022, City staff became aware of an emergent issue within the force main 

at Fourth Street and Prime Drive near the privately owned lift station that services 

Amazon and Wolverine. The City contacted T.E. Roberts, Inc., to excavate the area and 

determined an emergency repair was needed in the 6-inch sewer force main.  

Fiscal Impact: 

The cost of the emergency force main line repair for T.E. Roberts, Inc. is $34,279.47. A 

summary of parts, repairs and a listing of costs is included as Attachment A. These 

repairs are funded within Wastewater Treatment Plant Budget 700-4050-7900-0000. 

 

Recommended Action: 

Ratification of emergency repair costs to T.E. Roberts, Inc. for the City’s 

wastewater collection system force main line repairs in the amount of 

$34,279.47. 

Attachments: 

A. Invoice for repair from T.E. Roberts, Inc. 


